


seemed relatively straightforward, Fink asked Salsbury, "So it's up to us 
to make this complicated, then?" 

Fink asked ifthere were questions from the board, and alternate member 
Rick Lyles said he had a couple. Lyles, attending his first meeting since 
his appointment, noted he is learning and asked Salsbury to bear with 
him. He asked if the creation of a line dividing Lot 1 into Lot 1 and Lot 4 
would create any setback issues for the existing building on Lot 1 (former 
site of dental clinic). Lyles said he assumed it did not, and Salsbury said 
that was correct. He asserted there was a 5-foot setback in that area 
(which was later corrected by City Planner Michele Gagnon - see 
further on in these minutes). 

Lyles then asked about Exhibit A, and a 60-foot strip of land referenced 
therein to serve as a way to access the properties in the subdivision. Lyles 
noted that 60-foot strip of land is not specifically shown on the plan 
presented as part of this application. He asked if that was a problem, and 
if it should be that way. 

Salsbury said he did not recall the exact sequence of events, but gave a 
brief history of the property in the area. He said that 60-foot strip of land, 
subsequent to the deed presented in the application, became Kingsland 
Crossing which is now a public road. "So in essence, Exhibit A has been 
superseded by the rest of it, so to speak?" Lyles asked, and Salsbury said 
yes, that was the case. 

De Leo asked about the septic leach field, shown as being part of the 
proposed Lot 4 on the plan presented with the application. He asked if 
that is currently serving the building on what will be left of Lot 1, 
pending Planning Board approval of the application, and Salsbury said it 
is at the moment. He continued by saying the applicant is in the process 
of connecting that building to city sewer, and that he hopes to provide 
documentation showing that at the next meeting where the application is 
reviewed. 

Fink asked if there is an agreement between the two lots for the septic 
service. Salsbury said he hoped the building would be on city sewer by 
the next time he is back before the board. He said if that is not the case, 
there will be a temporary easement of some sort. Fink said he knew of no 
requirement that that be done but said it would nevertheless be a "very 
good idea." 

Going back to the earlier discussion on setbacks, Gagnon noted for the 
record the setbacks required in the Commercial Zone are as follows: 0 
feet for the front, 10 feet for the side and 10 feet for the back. She said 
she just wanted it noted for the record. 

Lyles asks about 
setbacks standards in 
area in which 
property is located 

Salsbury answers, 
Gagnon later 
clarifies 

Lyles asks question 
about strip of land 
referenced in a deed 

Salsbury recounts 
history of property 
and area in general, 
Lyles satisfied with 
answer 

Question from 
DeLeo about septic 
leach field, how that 
will be handled 

Salsbury explains 
what septic intent is 

Additional discussion 
about septic system 
and easements 

Gagnon provides 
clarification on 
earlier discussion on 
setback requirements 
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Gagnon said the easements referenced on the plan in the form of notes 
should be depicted visually, and she said she understands the applicant 
intends to do that for the next meeting. Salsbury said he would. Gagnon 
also asked that the signature block be moved to the right-hand side of the 
plan, per the ordinance. 

Fink asked if anyone was prepared to make a motion. Gagnon noted this 
is a preliminary review, and that the board needed to hold a public 
hearing or note that there was no one there in the audience. Fink made 
that note - there was no one in the audience - and so a public hearing 
was superfluous. 

Gagnon: easements 
need to be visually 
depicted on the plan; 
other changes, too 

No public present, so 
no public hearing 
could be held 

Fink noted that a review of a change in a subdivision "is restricted only to Fink and Gagnon 
the matter before us." Gagnon agreed, and further noted the board was agree on board's role 
looking only at application completeness for this meeting. 

Regarding amendments to a subdivision plan titled Blueberry Hill II, 
to split a 3.54-acre lot on Kingsland Crossing, Fink made a motion 
that the board find the application complete. Lyles seconded the 
motion. There was no discussion. The motion then passed 
unanimously (5-0) at 7:10 PM. 

4.) Signing of Mylars & Adjournment 
Following the vote in favor of completeness, Fink asked if there were 
mylars to sign and he was told there was. Gagnon asked to say something 
before adjournment, noting that at the board's next monthly meeting it 
would need to elect a new vice-chairman. This was due to the vacancy 
created by the untimely death of former Vice Chairman Darrell Wilson 
this summer. She said she offered it as "food for thought" to the board. 

Assistant City Planner Steve Fuller noted that the next regularly monthly 
meeting is set for the end of October (Wednesday, Oct. 31 ), taking the 
place of a meeting in November. A discussion on Halloween, candy and 
costumes ensued. 

BLUEBERRY HILL 
II: 
COMPLETE, 5-0 

Gagnon notes board 
will need to elect a 
new vice-chairman at 
its next meeting 

Fuller notes next 
meeting will be 
Wednesday, Oct. 31 

Board member Roger Lessard made a motion to adjourn the meeting Mylars signed for 
after the signing of mylars (for Washington LUXE, already approved Washington LUXE; 
at the August 8 meeting). DeLeo seconded the motion and it carried Meeting adjourned 
unanimously (5-0). The meeting adjourned at 7:12 PM. at 7:12 PM 

Minutes prepared by: Steve Fuller, Assistant City Planner 
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